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MINUTES OF MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held on 4th February 2013 at Marden Scout HQ commencing at 8 pm

53.
Present:  Cllr Andy Turner (in the Chair), Cllr Anne Boswell, Cllr Lesley Mannington (Minute Secretary), Cllr Dorothy Reed, Cllr Bev Reid, Cllr Jean Robertson, Cllr Kate Tippen, Peter Court (Redrow Homes), Elliott Newlyn (Rydon Homes), Catherine Alderson, Carol Hoff,  Pam Bowles, Kate Kershaw, Philip Taylor, Sascha Newton, Liz Stanley, Kim Gibbs and Mo Clayton

54.  Apologies:  Apologies were received from the Parish Clerk, Cllr Maria Brown, Cllr Richard Adam and Steve McArragher.

55.  Declarations of Interests:  None reported.

56.  Minutes:  The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 7th January 2013 were confirmed.

57.  Area Neighbourhood Plan Application:  Cllr Turner reported that the application for Marden had been approved by MBC on 15 January 2013.

58.  Core Strategy Overview:  Cllr Turner reported on a meeting of RSC’s at the offices of MBC on 28 January when members were apprised of the current position regarding the Core Strategy and Maidstone Borough Council.  Due to further population demographics/housing need investigations which MBC felt required further work, MBC had made a general ‘land call’ from within the borough by 1 February.  The resultant information would be presented to Cabinet on 13 March 2013 and the likely up-lifted housing requirement and sites allocation could then move forward.  This would in effect eventually present an 18-month delay in MBC’s core strategy proposals, likely now to take the form of a Local Plan.  MBC would welcome closer and more regular contact with the RSC’s in respect of this work.  The meeting had confirmed that the Marden Village Design Statement would not be a ‘saved’ policy document.
59.  The Way Forward for Marden:  Following Cllr Turner’s report the meeting gave full consideration to how Marden should proceed, particularly since the Neighbourhood Plan exhibition was planned for 1 and 2 March.  It was agreed that the exhibition should continue and members outlined the work they were undertaking for the various sections of the Neighbourhood Plan scheme.  The Parish Council and Kim Gibbs would liaise on the number of display boards required and it was felt that a ‘dress rehearsal’ in the Memorial Hall Old School Room should be arranged.  There should also be an exhibition ‘exit’ questionnaire and members should be suitably badged. The event was being publicised through various outlets, including the Parish Newsletter, due to be circulated shortly. It was agreed to hold a NP post mortem meeting on 11 March.  This would be followed by a meeting on 25 March following the MBC Cabinet meeting of 13 March. 
60.  Rural Evidence Database:  The meeting noted that a copy of the Rural Evidence Database relevant to Marden was being purchased by the Parish Council on a 50/50 basis with the NP budget.

61.  Date & Venue of Next Meeting:  The next meeting would be held on 11 March 2013 at 8 pm in the Scout HQ.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 21.35 hrs. 

